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Community Thanksgiving Service 

 

 This year the Somers  Community Thanksgiving service will 

be held the Somers Congregational Church at 7 PM on Sunday,  

November 20.  Clergy and choirs from the churches in town will 

participate. This is a great time to give thanks to God for all that we 

have.  All are invited to attend! – tasty refreshments follow. 

 

All Church Bake Sale … Plus  (submitted by Linda Longueuil) 
 

 The Holiday Treasures/Bake Sale , put on by the Ladies 

Aide Society, will take place on Saturday, November 19 from 10 a.m. 

to 1:00 p.m. Along with baked goods, there 

will be gently used Christmas items and 

attic treasures available. In the past, 

members of the congregation and friends of 

the church have generously donated baked 

goods, jams, jellies, candy, relishes, etc. 

which have ensured that we have many 

satisfied customers.  A sign-up sheet for bakers has been posted on the 

bulletin board in the social room. Please have baked goods at the 

church between 8:30 and 9:00a.m. the 

day of the sale.  

 

 If you have any questions 

about baked goods, please see Linda 

Longueuil or Marge Morgan. If you 

have Christmas items to donate, please 

see Marilyn Hare or Yvonne Wood. Genny Farnham, Carol Webb, 

Millie Morrill and Donna Pendleton will be handling the Attic 

Treasures if you have any questions or donations. 

 

 

From the Pastor 
 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

Ahh, yes.  The presidential campaign.  Charges of adultery, of selling 

out our principles to curry favor with Russia, of participating in 

various abuses of common decency, of graft, of debasing the White 

House with gambling, of rigged elections, of a dishonest media, and of 

covering up the deaths of Americans for political purposes.  

  

I refer, of course, of the election of 1828 

between Andrew Jackson and John Quincy 

Adams.  You didn’t think I meant our 

current election, did you?   

 

We could go all the way back to the election 

of 1800 between Thomas Jefferson and John Adams for examples of 

partisans behaving badly.  Although only the fourth presidential 

election ever, it too is renowned for its bitter accusations between the 

candidates and their supporters.  In some of our own lifetimes we 

could look to Franklin Roosevelt, who, though generally a popular 

four-term president, was so loathed by some for expanding federal 

(and especially executive) power beyond the plain scope of the 

Constitution that among many of his opponents they would neither 

deign to speak is his title or his name.  Rather than be addressed as the 

president or Mr. Roosevelt, he was simply referred to with distaste as 

“that man in the White House.”    

 

Whenever there are contests over power, there also will be animosity, 

deceit, hyperbole and the temptation to turn those with different 

opinions into enemies we should fear and loathe.  The election of 2016 

is nothing new as that goes.  Perhaps this year really is worse, or 

perhaps it just seems worse because the business models of so many 

news organizations, both online and on television, depend upon 

creating outrage and a sense of constant crisis among their consumers 

of “news.”   

 

But remember – as Christians we are called to be above that.  Our 

highest allegiance is not to a candidate or political party or even to a 

country; our highest allegiance is to Christ Jesus himself, who taught, 



 

“This is my commandment: that you love one another as I have loved 

you.” 

 

So when Election Day comes around November 8th, I encourage you to 

vote in a way that reflects your faith and expresses your citizenship in 

the reign Jesus came to usher in among us.  Voting is our civic 

responsibility and our Christian responsibility to seek the welfare of 

the place where God has sent us.  However, please do not neglect on 

that day to also pray for all candidates, including those you do not vote 

for, and especially pray for those you might consider political 

opponents.  I believe that commitment to gracious prayer also is our 

civic and Christian responsibility and reflects the spirit of Christ 

himself. 

 

Then, after the election, let us not fail to continue to pray for our nation 

and its leaders.  I suggest this prayer offered a century ago by President 

Woodrow Wilson as a possible starting point for you: “Almighty God, 

ruler of all the peoples of the earth, forgive, we pray, our shortcomings 

as a nation.  Purify our hearts to see and love truth, give wisdom to our 

counselors and steadfastness to our people.  Bring us at 

last to the fair city of peace, whose foundations are 

mercy, justice,  and goodwill, and whose builder and 

maker you are.  We pray through your Son, Jesus Christ 

our Lord.  Amen.” 

 

Thanks be to God for giving us this good land as our 

heritage.  May God bless America, 

 

Graham Van Keuren 

 

Thanks to .. 
   

    .. those who volunteered to take part in service opportunities this 

past month.. 

    .. those who supported the 2nd mile missions to benefit UNICEF. 

    ..  all who contributed to the success of our pot roast fundraising 

supper.  

    .. Syd Cohen for her generous 

donation of mums, pumpkins and 

gourds which have helped to decorate in 

and around the church this past month. 

   .. all who contributed to the success of 

the Blacksmith Shoppe this fall season. 

  .. Marilyn Hare and Yvonne Wood for their coordination of the 

Blacksmith Shoppe this year. 

 

Thanks from ..  

 Ruth Bruch ... “I sincerely appreciate all the good wishes, 

prayers and cards that I’ve received this past month. Your cares and 

concerns mean a lot.” 

 
 

Christian Education                            
 

Wednesday Bible Study   

This group will meet on Wednesday mornings from 9:30-

11:15 in the social room.  All are welcome to attend.  

 

 Interested in Church Membership?? 

For all friends of the church who have found their way to us, 

we invite you to join our membership on November 20. If you have 

found us to be your church home, a 

compatible community of faith, hope and 

love, then please speak with Pastor Graham 

as soon as possible. We’d love to have you 

follow our path and join us on our journey. 

 

Weekly Advent Services  (submitted by Pastor Graham) 

      You are encouraged to join in Wednesday evening Advent 

devotions here at the church from 6-7:30 p.m. on November 30th, 

December 7th, December 14th and December 21st.  The evening 

programs will begin with 45 minutes of food and fellowship as we 

enjoy a simple light meal together.  An Advent devotion appropriate 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=church+membership&view=detailv2&&id=C7E9BE4C758776174CA3BB7A03A2933B3DFB33EA&selectedIndex=24&ccid=kiCM7yMn&simid=608049580843008749&thid=OIP.M92208cef2327baee4b0e34cb4a065cc1o0


 

for all ages will continue from 6:45-7:30.  This year's program will 

focus on building a Jesse Tree.  

  

What is a Jesse Tree? It is a tree branch decorated with 

symbols representing the stories of people in Jesus' family tree. In 

Isaiah 11:1 we read this foreshadowing Jesus’ coming: "A shoot shall 

come out from the stump of Jesse, and a 

branch shall grow out of his 

roots."  Since the Middle Ages, the 

Jesse Tree has been a common symbol 

of preparation for the advent of 

Jesus.  We will develop our version of 

the Jesse Tree in these Wednesday 

evening devotions and then use it to aid 

our worship services on the Sundays in 

Advent.  If your work schedule doesn’t 

permit you to come for the dinner 

portion of the evening, at least come at 6:45 for the devotions based on 

the ancient Jesse Tree.  It is our intention that all who would like to 

participate are able to come; if you need a ride, please contact the 

church office in plenty of time so that we can arrange a chauffeur for 

you. 

             

Stewardship Season  (submitted by Sharon Miller)  

As you may have read in last month’s Spire, planning of our 

Stewardship campaign is well underway.  Pledges will be for the 2017 

calendar year from Jan. 1st thru Dec. 31st.  Our theme is “Go and Do 

the Same”, Luke 10:37. 
 

Our campaign begins in early 

November and ends on December 18th.  Our 

official kickoff date is Sunday, November 6th 

with a Kickoff speech during Worship 

service.  
 

Pledge cards and introductory letter 

will be mailed to members and friends of the 

church.  If you do not receive a pledge card for some reason, please 

contact Sharon Miller or Genny Farnham.  Our goal for the 2017 

pledges is $85,000 based on the approved budget by Finance.  We ask 

that pledge cards be returned by December 15th.  
 

Posters will be placed on bulletin boards throughout the 

church.  We will also have a wall hanging as a visual representation in 

the Wood Chapel that shows our progress as pledges are received.  

Pledgers will be able to write their thoughts on small memos on what 

“Go and Do the Same” means to them. 
 

We sincerely wish for all members and friends to prayerfully 

consider your Pledge for 2017! 
 

We, as a church, accomplish so much during the year and your 

monetary support allows us to continue to do the work that God would 

have us do.  

 

When the people rejoiced because they had offered so willingly, for 

they made their offering to the Lord with a whole hearté..ò I 

Chronicles 29:9 

“Go and Do the Sameò, Luke 10:37. 

 

 

Opportunities in November 
 

Greeters          Ushers   Reader               Fellowship              Acoltye 
Host   

 

11/6       Patrick Ardie C.             Sharon M          

       Donna                              Shirley B. 
 

11/13       Patrick  Wayne S.            

     Donna     

 
11/20       Patrick  Elaine H.           

          Donna 

 

11/27           Patrick . 
       Donna 
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Report of the Treasurer   (submitted by Angela Ceppetelli) 

 

 

 

 

Annual Budget Meeting 

 

 Mark your calendars and be sure to attend worship and the 

annual budget meeting (following worship) on December 11, 2016. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Missions   (submitted by Susan Abello) 
 

 2nd Mile Missions for November 

November is a beautiful month! For those of us lucky enough 

to live in the northeast, it’s the month when crisp winds blow and 

leaves turn into the most spectacular shades of gold, red and orange. 

It’s a month when we see farmers bringing in the last of the pumpkins 

and bales of hay. It’s mums on the porch and apple cider donuts 

around a bon-fire. November is also the month we remember to give 

thanks for all of our blessings and to remember our Neighbors in Need. 

As we’ve done in the past, our mission outreach for this month will 

focus on helping support ministries that care for the needy within the 

United States. “One-third of NIN funds support the 

Council for American Indian Ministry (CAIM). 

Two-thirds of the offering is used by the UCC's 

Justice and Witness Ministries (JWM) to support a 

variety of justice initiatives, advocacy efforts, and 

direct service projects through grants.” Donations to 

NIN are one way to share that feeling-of-being-

blessed that this beautiful month of Thanksgiving brings. 

 

KIVA Update (submitted by Linda Longueuil) 

 In October, we made our 71st loan.  The recipient of this loan 

is Barasa from Kenya.  He owns a metal shop where he does welding 

and fabrication.  Barasa employs jobless youths from his community 

and mentors them.  His loan will be used to purchase welding 

materials to have on hand for clients.  Please read his story in the 

KIVA notebook. 
 

One loan was paid in full during October.  Yusuph from 

Tanzania took out a loan to increase his stock of used clothing for sale.  

He took out a 6 month loan and was able to repay in full within 3 

months.  Another success story!    

 

Food-Share   

The Congregational Church of Somersville and Somers 

Congregational Church , sponsor a perishable food stop every other 

Wednesday from 1-1:30   Distribution takes place in the parking lot of 

Somers Congregational Church on 

November 2, 16, and 30;  anyone 

willing to assist with the distribution 

should speak with Marge Morgan..  

http://fdshr.convio.net/site/PageServer?pagename=index


 

Ladies Aide Society (submitted by Linda Longueuil) 
 

Soup Cook-off--Nov.5 

Time is running out to reserve a seat at the annual Soup-a-

thon.  Music will be provided by Judy Handler and Mark Levesque.  

Cost is $10 if you aren't preparing a soup.  Side dishes and desserts 

will also be provided.  Please see Johanna Karbonic if you have any 

questions. 

 

The Blacksmith Shoppe has concluded another successful year 

of operation.  It was a good year for donations and sales.  Thanks to 

Marilyn and Yvonne who staff the shop every Saturday and to those 

who contribute in any way. 

 

Our next meeting is on Tuesday, November 8 at 1 p.m.  Our 

hostesses will be Linda Longueuil and Marge Morgan.   

 

Fundraising Suppers  (submitted by Ruth Bruch) 
 

 While the fundraising turkey supper is a very profitable one 

for us, it  has been cancelled this year due to health issues of a few of 

the volunteer workers. The dinner really requires a lot of coordination 

and several days of prep work   We’ll look for your support of this – 

and other – dinners to come.   

 

 Pot Roast Recap 

 The number of folks  attending this dinner  was down slightly 

this year – we know a few didn’t make it because of an accident on I-

91, but those who were here, certainly enjoyed a delicious meal!.  The 

meat was so tender, it just fell apart and a number of folks took the 

opportunity to purchase some meat and gravy at the end of the 6:15 

sitting. 

 

 We took in $2126.00 and thanks to monetary donations for the 

vegetables and some other supplies, we paid for the meat and some of 

the gravy ingredients.  I really and truly thank all those who stepped up 

to do a lot of the grunt work and the preparation, cooking and serving 

of this dinner when I was told not to do or lift anything! – (doctor’s 

orders)  You’re an awesome group of people! 

 

 

 

Holiday Ham Dinner  
We’ll put on one more dinner in 2016 – a ham dinner on 

Saturday, December 3 and then we’ll skip January, 2017.  Finalization 

of menu yet to be determined and sign up sheet will follow. 

 

     These suppers take a lot of time and 

effort and I, as supper coordinator, look 

forward to and appreciate your continued 

support and participation. Thanks to all of 

you who have given so much to make these 

fundraisers successful.  

 

New Jersey church shares model for intergenerational faith building  
 

Written by Anthony Moujaes             United Church of Christ News 
 
Any opportunity to bring people of all ages together is an opportunity to 
enrich the life of a church. That strong belief by United Church of Christ 
minister the Rev. Julie Yarborough is part of what fuels the 
intergenerational relationships that are formed at Christ Church's annual 
retreat. 
 

This month, the UCC Faith Formation Ministry team is looking to the New 
Jersey congregation’s annual All Church Gathering as a model for other 
congregations seeking to forge important faith-forming, cross-
generational relationships. 
 

"It certainly has brought the community closer together," said 
Yarborough, who pastors Christ Church in Summit, N.J. "It's great to have 
an event or activities that involve people of all ages learning together. 
Kids have a lot to teach adults, and adults have a lot to teach kids. And 
because we go on a retreat, we have an intimate way to build community 
instead of just meeting together for an hour or two." 
 

The gathering took place in the picturesque seaside community of Ocean 
Grove, N.J., from Sept. 30 to Oct. 2, when members and friends of all 
ages came together for a weekend of fun, friendship and the opportunity 
to meet God together.  
 

This year, the wider church was invited to join Christ Church in the 
experience, and then, after a time of reflection and discussion, take 
home concrete ideas on how to replicate this model of ministry in their 
own church communities. This is the fourth year Christ Church has 



 

hosted a retreat. The first brought in more than a dozen people, and this 
year counted 50 attendees — 40 of whom are member families at Christ 
Church. In many cases, families attend the retreat together, but even 
single adults and older couples have attended to build a relationship with 
the youth. 
 

"The kids who have been on the retreat feel more connected to the 
church and its ministry. When we have events at the church, these are 
the kids that tend to show up most of the time," Yarborough said. "We 
gather on Friday evening after dinner. People kind of come as they can, 
and basically its very informal, getting-to-know-you icebreaker games 
and a devotion. Saturday is a full day of activities focused around a 
theme — one year we focused on hunger and volunteered at a soup 
kitchen. We finish up Sunday morning with a worship." 
 

Yarborough said the event is worth attending for any church leader 
"whether they want to do an intergenerational retreat or just activities or 
worship at their church. Rev. Caroline Dean and I have led this for the last 
four years. We have a packet of information on how to implement these 
ideas in local churches for a retreat, an evening program or a Sunday 
school program — however they want to use them." 
 
[Note: Graham contacted Christ Church, Summit, NJ for a packet of 
intergenerational ideas.] 
 

Witches in Connecticut (submitted by Pastor Graham) 
 

I recently had the pleasure of attending a lecture by Jenny Steadman, 

Ph.D., Program Manager of the CT Historical Society.  She 

spoke about colonial Connecticut's religious, cultural and legal history, 

especially in regards to Connecticut witch 

trials.  Before attending the lecture I hadn't 

known that Connecticut was the first colony 

to begin trying and executing suspected 

witches, doing so about fifty years before 

witch hysteria gripped Salem, MA.  Nearly 

forty witches across the colony were 

accused in the seventeenth century; a little 

over a third were executed by hanging while 

the rest were acquitted.  By the time the Salem witch trials took place 

at the end of the seventeenth century, Connecticut had given up on the 

idea of executing witches and soon removed witchcraft from its legal 

code as a capital crime.  Here are a few of the more interesting tidbits 

of information I gleaned from the lecture: 

 

+ The first person executed for witchcraft in English North America, a 

woman named Alice Youngs, was hanged in the mid 1640s on land 

next to the Old State House in Hartford. 

+ There had been a long history of executing suspected witches in 

Europe before such events occurred in the colonies.  At least 300 

"witches" were executed in England within the 10 years before 

America's first witch execution. 

+ Pennsylvania and the West Jersey province of New Jersey never 

tried a suspected witch because their Quaker leadership was more 

religiously tolerant than in other parts of the country.  All other 

colonies executed at least one suspected witch during the colonial 

period.  Witch trials were most common in Congregationalist New 

England. 

+ About three quarters of those accused of witchcraft in Connecticut 

were women, most commonly women living alone. 

+ Ministers generally opposed witch trials, believing that women were 

being accused in order to settle scores or for the cruel amusement of 

the masses. 

+ The Colony of Connecticut, as a means of discouraging witch trials, 

raised the standards on what counted as evidence in a trial.  Many of 

our current evidentiary laws have their roots in Connecticut witch 

trials. 

+ The first autopsy in the colonies was performed in Windsor by a 

doctor from New Haven in connection with a witch trial. 

 

That's just a sample of the interesting religious and cultural history of 

our area.  Isn't it a blessing to live in such an interesting place?   

 

About our Members and Friends 
 

November Birthdays and Anniversaries  

     Happy birthday wishes this month are 

sent  to:   Syd Cohen, Eva Cohen, Jacob 

Cohen, Doug Miller, Roger Carllo, Linda 

Longueuil, Dan Scully, Elaine Hancock, 

Tom Hancock 
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     Couples celebrating anniversaries in November include  Bert & 

Mae Chillson, Mark & Diane Farnham, Sandy & Syd Cohen, Dave & 

Pat Pinney, Karen & Renee Blondin 

 

 If there are others who are celebrating of whom we are not 

aware, we wish you a wonderful day as well. 
 
 

Hidden Pictures for the Young at Heart 

 

Turkey on a Tractor 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 


